
Syracuse Thunderbirds Aero Radio Society 

    December 2010                Charter 473  

The General Meeting will be at 7:00 at Walt s on January 12 

 

2011 Officers 
Chuck LeVine, President  
Ralph Kyle, Vice President  
Bob Rowe, Treasurer  
Jeff Wolsley, Secretary  
Peter Seiffert, Safety Officer 

Directors:

 

Roy Fields, 2010 
Peter Seiffert, 2007-08 
Scott Erich, 2006  

Volunteer Staff:

 

Jeff Wolsley, Propwash Editor 
Michael Graham, SYG Administrator 
Howard Blair, Webmaster 
Carl Moore, Field Committee 

   

No December STARS meeting. 

As a reminder, the meeting is always the second Wednesday of the month.  
Meetings will be held at Walt s until spring. 

Looking Forward to 2011

 

Please Get Your Dues In   

The club of f icer s and member ship thank 
Roy Fields f or his year in of f ice as STARS 
president.  

Thank you for your guidance and assistance.  
Your accomplishment s are an inspir at ion t o 
f ut ur e of f icer s and appr eciat ed by t he 
membership.  

Under your t enur e, t he STARS shows have 
never been bet t er .  The 2010 f light 
schools wer e anot her gr eat success.  Pet er 
Seiff er t kept ever yone saf e and inf or med 
of AMA issues.  He began an innovat ive and 
well r eceived public ef f or t t o r ecr uit new 
flyers.  

Car l and t he f ield commit t ee gained some 
new member s, and f r ankly t he qualit y and 
condit ion of t he f ield r ivals a 
professionally manicured golf course.    

I n 2010, t he f ield commit t ee became self 
sufficient and helped t he club s bot t om 
line.  Bob Rowe set out an aggr essive long 
r ange pr oj ect schedule and accomplished 
it .  Chuck LeVine managed t he f inances and 
put on another successful Heli Jam.  

You inspir ed all of t he volunt eer s t hat keep 
t he club business and communicat ions 
r unning.  You helped t o or ganize and inspire 
all of t he volunt eer s t hat st af f t he event s 
and make sur e t hat ever yone had f un while 
doing it.  

We will look f or war d t o your cont inued 
effor t on t he Boar d of Dir ect or s and your 
presence at the flying field.  

Thanks, Roy!  

By t he way, we would be r emiss if we didn t 
say t hanks t o Rick Colvin f or his 
par t icipat ion on t he BOD f or t he last f ive 
years.  Rick, Roy and t he ot her BOD 
members did a great job for us all.  

Sincerely, The STARS



 
Secretary s Report:  
The November 2010 STARS regular meeting was 
called to order by STARS Vice President, Bob 
Rowe, at 7:02 pm.  There were 14 Full members, 3 
Associate member, 0 youth members, and 0 guests in 
attendance.    

Secretary s Report:  The Secretary s Report from 
the October meeting was submitted.  Motion to 
approve by Peter Seiffert and 2nd by Mike Graham.  
Carried.  

Treasurer s Report:  Chuck LeVine   

The field business is current at this time. The 
insurance contract is in.  Dues are starting to trickle 
in.  Treasurer s Report motion to accept by Carl 
Moore and 2nd by Mike Graham.  Carried.  

Committee Reports:     

Field Committee:  Carl Moore  

2010 season is winding down.  All of the equipment 
has been winterized.  

AMA:  Peter Seiffert, AMA District II, AVP  

Nothing new on the FAA to report at this time.  

Peter reported that the 11/06 presentation at the 
MOST was well staffed and there was a lot of action 
from the group and everyone had a good time.  

Volunteers are still needed for the 12/04 
presentation.  No presentation on 01/01/2010.  The 
next presentation will be on 02/05.  Please volunteer.  

Long Range Projects:  Bob Rowe  

No topics discussed.  

Flight School:  Bob Rowe  

Both flight schools have closed for the season.  The 
Heli group is still meeting informally on Tuesdays as 
long as the weather holds.  
School sign ups will begin at the MAF in January.  

Heli School- A group has been formed to get 
the school more organized.  
Fixed Wing- Fixed wing graduated 3 new 
pilots in 2010.  

Both schools are looking forward to a new group of 
students in 2011.  

Old Business:  

Officer Nominations:  Officer Nominations were 
presented immediately following the Treasurer s 
Report so the membership in attendance had time to     

put fourth any other candidates and to have time for 
consideration of the proposed candidates. No 
additional nominations were put fourth.  

2011 Officer nominations: 
Chuck LeVine- President Ralph Kyle- Vice President 
Bob Rowe- Treasurer Jeff Wolsley- Secretary 
Peter Seiffert- Safety  

Following the conclusion of the regular business 
meeting, the Officer nominations were put to vote 
by a motion from Phil Morgan to accept the slate as 
offered.  As Secretary, Jeff Wolsley seconded the 
motion, and the slate of officers was elected 
unanimously by the membership in attendance.  

Safety Report:   Peter Seiffert  

No report given for the October meeting.  

STARS Web Site:  Nothing new at this time.     

New Business:  

Model Aircraft Forum: Peter Seiffert  

The Forum will be held at the Syracuse Science 
Academy January 29.  Swap Shop, indoor flying in 
the gym, Static Display, and vendors.  

STARS Events for 2011:  

Heli Jam   Another event? 
STARS Air Show  Pylon racing? 
Flight Schools  

A committee has been formed by the Heli Group to 
get the Heli School more organized.  

STARS Jacket Order: Phil Morgan  

Phil needs three more jacket orders so he can place 
the order with the vendor.  Please get your orders in 
to Phil.  The form is in the December news letter.  

STARS Hats:  Bob Rowe  

Bob is taking orders for new club hats.  The price is 
$ 15.00  

Christmas Party: Rick Colvin  

Please get your sign ups in early.  The Christmas 
Party will be held at RFH s Hideaway.  The date is 
12/3.  The menu and prices will be the same as last 
year s party. 
Please bring a gift to Exchange.  Max value should 
not exceed $ 10.00- Green for guys and red for 
girls.  Please contact Rick- rcolvin@twcny.rr.com

    



 
STARS Auction:  Phil Morgan  

The STARS auction will be January 14 at Walt s.  
The setup and preview will start at 5:00.  Auction 
will begin at 6:00.  The usual 10% buyer s fee will 
apply.  No admittance fee.  

Secret Santa Sale at Walt s:  

The SSS will be November 20 at 8:30am.  The club 
will have a booth set up.  Please volunteer to man the 
booth.  Models needed for the booth display.  

Fuel Order:  

Please purchase your glow fuel from Walt s.       

New Members:  

No new members for the November meeting.   

Port-A-Potty:  The port-a-potty has been removed 
for the season.  It will be back in the spring.  Thank 
you for using it responsibly.  

Adjournment:    

The November regular monthly meeting of the 
STARS was adjourned at 7:19 pm.  

Secretary, Jeff Wolsley

Safety Officer Report: No report for the December news letter.  

Safety Officer, 
Peter Seiffert   

Calendar of December-March Events: Editor s Note- Also watch your e-mail for sudden changes to events 
like cancellations or re-scheduling due to weather.  

January 14- STARS Auction at Walt s, at Walt s 
Hobby Shop 

January 29-  CNY Model Aircraft Forum, Syracuse 
Academy of Science 

February 25-27 WRAM Show,  White Planes, NY. 
March 6- STARS Snow Fly  

Indoor helicopter flying at Walt s- Starts on 
Wednesday October 6th for the indoor season. 
Helicopter nights will be Wednesday and Thursday 
from 5:00 pm until 8:30 pm. The landing fee is $5.00, 
there is also a per year pass available. 
October 28- The indoor helicopter league starts. 
For any additional information contact Walt's Hobby 
453-2291

Flight Schools- STARS Flight Schools have closed for the season.  Congratulations to all of the 
2010 season students.  See you next year.   

MOST Volunteer Schedule- Please contact Peter Seiffert to volunteer.  The first Saturday of 
each month from 10:30 to 3:00. 
November 6- 
December 4- 
No January presentation.  

Please visit the AMA DistrictII website for additional information on these and other events.   

Indoor flying at the Oswego YMCA Armory-  Indoor 
flying has stated at the armory.  I do not have a formal 
time schedule.  Tim Pease is not running the program 
this year.  

Mark Lytle here, I will be taking care of the indoor flying this 
year for Hawks and I do appreciate you putting the info in the 
PropWash for members to see. Currently we are flying every 
Tuesday night from 7:15 to 9:30 pm at the Oswego Armory 

and will until 3/31 -- I only have 2 Saturday dates at this time 
and they are 11/27 and 12/11 from 3:30 to 7:30pm. I will 
forward over the rest of the Saturday dates as I get them 
from the Y. Thanks again for your generosity in posting this 
to your club,   

Mark Lytle 
Hawks RC Jr Aviators - Secretary 

Please get your dues in.  The dues can be paid at the monthly STARS Meeting, or sent to the STARS 
Treasurer.  Remember, after January there is a 10.00/month late charge.  

Send Your Dues to: Bob Rowe, 211 Sedgwick Drive, Syracuse, NY.  13203 

 



Advertisements:  
Items FOR SALE:  

Arrow 3 with OS 40 engine 
Cessna 182 with OS 40 engine 
Super Decathlon with OS 60 engine 
AeroStar 40 with OS 40 engine 
Carl Goldberg Cub, partially completed, needs covering, 79  
wing span  

OS 70 4 cyl. Surpass engine, New in Box 
Wing jig  

Assorted hardware for building, 2 flight boxes with lots of 
props  

If anyone is interested in any of the above items, you can 
contact:  

Keith Barnes (former member of the STARS club) 
315-622-1826 
8 Golf Lane Rd 
Liverpool, NY  

Hobbico NexStar Trainer  
Nitro BNF 
-Spektrum AR500 full range sport 
receiver 
-OS MaxFxi .46 
-Dynamite Glow Driver/Charger 
-Starter w/battery 
-Pump 
-Field box   

SPECIFICATIONS 
Wingspan: 69 in (1745 mm)  
Wing Area: 722 sq in (46 dm2)  
Weight: 6.5 lb (2930 g) 
Wing Loading: 21 oz/ft² (63 g/dm2)  
Length: 56 in (1420 mm)   

$ 200.00 Takes it all home!  

Contact info:  
garynatali@verizon.net

 

315-657-569

WANTED:  

T-rex helicopter 250-500 size.  Please contact Brian Maestri 315-391-3675 
paul.maestri21@gmail.com

 

 (Brian is a STARS youth member)   

FOR SALE: If you want to list modeling items for sale, R/C services offered, or a really neat R/C  web site, 
this would be a good spot.  Free for members.  Send your advertisement by e-mail to jwolsley@ix.netcom.com.  

Please put STARS ADVERTISEMENT in the subject 
line.  

A REALLY COOL WEBSITE- Thanks to Rick Colvin 
for pointing this out at the June 2009 meeting- For those 
of you who ever wanted to learn how to make a fiberglass 
plug and molds, this is the guy to check out.  Even if the 
plane in the project doesn t interest you, the education 
from the process may.   If the YouTube hyperlink doesn t 
work, copy the following URL into your browser line and 
click go.  It s up over 900 videos now.  Bob is currently 
building an F-105 on commission to help fund the B-1 
project.   He is  making parts now with a composite foam 
board.  It makes everything very strong and light.  He s 

predicting an all up weight of less than 30lbs.  That s impressive for a model this size.  He expects to cut 100lbs of 
the B1 by remaking the fuse using this technique.  How To Build A B-1 Bomber 10 Minutes At a Time 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HqTKJU6PlkA&feature=channel_page

 

This is the link to the web site- http://www.b1modelproject.com/

  

Peter Seiffert sent along the following web site- www.servodatabase.com/servos/all

  

Mike Graham has a torque conversion chart-    
Servo Torque 

Conversion Chart.pdf

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=HqTKJU6PlkA&feature=channel_page
http://www.b1modelproject.com/
http://www.servodatabase.com/servos/all


Peter Seiffert asked me to print the following announcement from the AMA.  The links here do 
not work.  Please visit the AMA website. 

    



Reprinted with permission from the ARCS, Herb Ziegler  

     



 

Please note- This is the previous order form.  Add $ 5.00 to each of the above prices for 2010 
dollars.  Phil M. says that will cover the cost increase for this year.  Thank you.  



  



      





 



  
STARS Field Safety Rules 

 



   
The Link for the AMA is: 
http://www.modelaircraft.org/

  
The link for the AMA DII Calendar is:  
http://www.amadistrictii.org/amajoom/index.php?option=com_events&Itemid=56&task=view_month&month=12&year=2010

  
The link for the club yahoo users group is: 
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/stars_club_members/

  
(Don t forget to sign in)  

The link for the STARS club home page at DII is 
http://www.amadistrictiistars.org/

  

The Propwash News Letter is also available at YAHOO GROUPS.  The current news letter and previous 
years/months are viewable and printable from there.  

Please contact Mike Graham tanjmg82@aol.com to join the STARS Yahoo group.  Send Mike an email 
asking to join from your preferred email account.  Mike will then reply with an invite to join the group.  
The invitation contains the links and instructions necessary to join.   

 

STARS Field Satellite photo    

http://www.amadistrictii.org/amajoom/index.php?option=com_events&Itemid=56&task=view_month&month=12&year=2010
http://groups.yahoo.com/group/stars_club_members/
http://www.amadistrictiistars.org/


                                

Plane Propwash
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